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AGENDA 
Source Protection Committee Meeting No. SPC-07/2010 

Meeting No. 6 
Monte Carlo Inn Barrie Suites 

81 Hart Drive, Barrie, ON L4N 5M3 
Thursday July 22, 2010 – 2:00pm – 5:00pm 

 
MEMBERS: 
Lynn Dollin, Chair 
 
Municipal     Economic / Development   Public Sector  
Herb Proudley    Colin Elliott     Dianne Corrigan 
Erin Mahoney    Chris Galway    Fred Ruf 
David Marquis    Colin Nisbet    Larry Slomka  
Clayton Cameron   David Ketcheson   Stephanie Hobbs 
John Boucher    Gerry Brouwer    Bob Duncanson 
Rick Newlove   David Ritchie    Alex Millar 
Stan Wells    John Hemsted    Tom Kurtz 
 
First Nations  
Fred Jahn 
 
Liaisons  
Nottawasaga Valley Conservation Authority – CAO, Wayne Wilson 
Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit – Karen Wierzbicki 
Ministry of the Environment (MOE) -Maeve McHugh 
               
Staff  
Don Goodyear    Megan Price    Shelly Cuddy  
Ben Longstaff    Angela Bishop, minutes 

 
 
I. WELCOME & OPENING REMARKS 
  
 
II. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 

 
 

III. APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA                  (Pages 1-4) 
 
 RECOMMENDED: THAT the agenda for the, July 22, 2010, meeting of the 

Source Protection Committee be approved as presented. 
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IV. ADOPTION OF MINUTES 
 (a) Source Protection Committee               (Pages 5-10) 
 Included is a copy of the minutes from the June 24, 2010, meeting of the Source 

Protection Committee (SPC). 
 
 RECOMMENDED: THAT the minutes of the June 24, 2010, meeting of the 

Source Protection Committee be approved as printed and 
circulated.  

 
 
(b) Technical Working Group        (Pages 11 -15) 
Included is a copy of the draft minutes from the July 13, 2010, Technical Working 
Group meeting. 
 
RECOMMENDED: THAT the draft minutes of July 13, 2010, meeting of the 

Technical Working Group be received for information and 
the recommendations contained within the minutes be 
approved. 

 
 

V. ANNOUNCEMENTS 
(a) Activities of the Chair & Committee 
 
 

VI. DELEGATIONS 
 
 
VII. PRESENTATIONS 

(a) Ministry of Environment Update 
Briefing update from Maeve McHugh, Ministry of the Environment (MOE) Liaison. 
 

 
(b)  Stewardship Program Update 
Phil Davies, Manager, Watershed Stewardship present the background with respect 
to Early Response Stewardship program. 
 
RECOMMENDED: THAT the presentation on the Early Response stewardship 
   program be received for information. 
 
 
(c) Source Protection Planning Regulation 

 MOE Liaison Maeve McHugh presenting an overview of the final source protection 
 planning regulation. 
.  

 
RECOMMENDED: THAT the presentation on the Source Protection Planning 
   regulation be received for information. 
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 (d)  Assessment Report Update 
Ben Longstaff will present the approach for the municipal chapters (drinking water 
system vulnerability ranking, issues evaluation, threats assessment) of the 
Assessment Report and executive summary format for that material. 
 
RECOMMENDED: THAT the presentation on the Assessment Report be  
   received for information. 
 
 

VIII. DETERMINATION OF  ITEMS REQUIRING SEPARATE DISCUSSION(Pages 2-4)  
 
 
IX. ADOPTION OF ITEMS NOT REQUIRING SEPARATE DISCUSSION 

 
RECOMMENDED: THAT the recommendations respecting items not requiring 
   separate discussion be approved, and staff be authorized 
   to take all necessary actions to effect those    
   recommendations. 

 
 
X. CONSIDERATION OF ITEMS REQUIRING SEPARATE DISCUSSION  
 
 
XI. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 
XII. CLOSED SESSION 
 
 
XIII. ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Page 3 of 44



Source Protection Committee 
Meeting No. SPC-06/07 
July 22, 2010 
Page 4 of 4 

 
AGENDA ITEMS 

 
1. Correspondence           

(a) None for the record of this agenda. 
 
 

2. Communications Update                 (Pages 16-34) 
 Attached is Staff Report No. SPC-07-2010-02 regarding the media coverage,   

outreach activities, as well as the activity on the www.ourwatershed.ca web site for 
the period ending June 30, 2010.    
 
RECOMMENDED: THAT Staff Report No. SPC-07-2010-02 describing media 

and other communications activities surrounding Source 
Water Protection for the period ending June 30, 2010, be 
received for information.  

 
 

3. Communications         (Pages 35-37) 
Attached Staff Report No. SPC-07-2010-03 regarding endorsement of the drafts of 
the landowner notification (“threat letters”). 
 

 RECOMMENDED:   THAT Staff Report No. SPC-07-2010-03 be received for  
    information  
    AND THAT the attached “threats letters” be approved for 
    distribution as attached to those residents in the   
    watershed who are, or who may be significant threats to  
    drinking water.  

 
 

4. Stewardship Program                 (Pages 38-44) 
 Attached is Staff Report No. SPC-07-2010-04 regarding the Early Response phase 

of the Ontario Drinking Water Stewardship Program, and the role of the Source 
Protection Committee in that program.    
 
RECOMMENDED: THAT Staff Report No. SPC-07-2010-04 describing the Early 

Response program, be received for information; 
 AND FURTHER THAT the “Guiding Principles for the Early 

Response – Ontario Drinking Water Stewardship Program” 
be endorsed. 
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MINUTES 
Techn ical Working Group  

July 13, 2010  1:00 PM – 4:30 PM 
Innisfil Town Hall, Innisfil, ON 

 
Attendees  
Acting Chair:  SPC Chair Lynn Dollin 
 
John Hemsted   Stephanie Hobbs   Colin Elliott   
Alex Millar   Ryan Post   Keith Sherman   
Tom Kurtz    David Ketcheson   
 
Don Goodyear   Shelly Cuddy   Ben Longstaff 
Katie Howson   Kelsey Cronk   Angela Bishop, Minutes 
Maeve McHugh, MOE  
 
Regrets:  
Chair Larry Slomka   Mike Walters   Glenn Switzer  
Dianne Corrigan     

 
AGENDA ITEMS  
 
1.    Adoption of the Agenda              
  

Moved by: John Hemsted    Seconded by: Tom Kurtz 
 
RESOLVED: THAT the agenda for the, July 13, 2010, Technical Working Group 
(TWG) Meeting be approved as circulated.     

   
 CARRIED 
 
 
2.    Previous Meeting Minutes       
 

The contributory influence of intensive agriculture on climate change, as referred to in 
the Assessment Report (AR) Chapter 14 was questioned.  
 
Action 1:  Reference to intensive farming as a contributory factor to   
   climate change in the  Assessment Report (Chapter 14), to be  
   reviewed and discussed at the next TWG meeting of August 10,  
   2010. 
 
Responsibility:  Staff 
 
Previous Action Items 
Action Item 1 – Threats enumeration consistency -Completed 
Action Item 2 – Assessment Report (AR) chapters -Completed 
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Action Item 3 – Formal AR chapter process – In hand 
Action Item 4 – Innisfil Creek challenge - Carry Over 
Action Item 5 – Extended Technical Working Group (TWG) August 10, 2010  

  arrangements – Completed 
Action Item 6 – Acting TWG Chair – Completed 
 
Moved by: Colin Elliott    Seconded by:   John Hemsted  
 
RESOLVED: THAT the minutes from the June 8, 2010, Technical Working Group 
Meeting  be approved further to discussion regarding the Assessment Report 
Chapter 14’s, subsection concerning Climate Change, be reviewed at the next 
TWG meeting of August 10, 2010.  

 
 CARRIED 
  
 

3. Correspondence 
 a) Correspondence received from the Ministry of the Environment (MOE) dated 
 May 6, 2010, to Mr. Ben Longstaff concerning variation from Rule 55.1 – 
 Classification of Intakes and Rule 70: Delineation of IPZ-3  

 
The group was advised that staff have addressed responsibilities under the 
actions outlined in this correspondence. 
 
Moved by:  Stephanie Hobbs    Seconded by: Keith Sherman 
 
RESOLVED: THAT  the correspondence listed in the July 13, 2010 
Technical Working Group (TWG)  agenda as Items 3a, be received for 
information. 
 
CARRIED 
 
 

4. Municipal Chapter Executive Summaries and Discussion Period 
Ben Longstaff will present the executive summaries for Lake Simcoe Municipal 
Chapters, as a lead off for any general discussion and questions.  
 
Ben Longstaff presented to the group a summary of the municipal chapters’ 
content and the Lake Simcoe Assessment Report executive summaries for the 
municipal Chapters 5 through to 13.  The Executive Summaries are aimed at 
providing an overview of the vulnerability, issues and threats for each 
municipality in the SWP area.  A few recommended improvements to the 
summaries were request, including clarity of areas outside the watershed, 
municipal water supplies drawn from neighboring regions, glossary explanations 
and including water quantity threats. 
 
While not in the Lake Simcoe region, it was questioned whether arsenic was 
being identified as an issue in Shelburne. It was stated that the Shelburne report 
currently identifies arsenic in the water as naturally occurring. The meeting was 
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advised that naturally occurring issues, cannot be regulated against under the 
Directors Technical Rules, municipal water supply has to be with regulated 
tolerances. The meeting was also informed on the readiness status of the 
chapters, timelines and report endorsements required over the next few 
meetings. 
 
Action 2:  Confirm legislation and current status on acceptable levels  
   of arsenic in Shelburne municipal water supply and   
              trends. 
 
Responsibility:  Ryan Post 
 
The response from the Regional Municipality of York on the high stock density 
nutrient units in Wellhead Protection Areas (WHPA), was questioned, as being 
artificially high. The meeting was informed that the MOE methods adopted in 
York Region are conservative.  The public consultation process was recognized 
as the next important step as it is intended to assist in proofing all information in 
the Assessment Report, as it is recognized that there is often a high degree of 
uncertainty in some of the information.  Staff are reviewing a formal process of 
receiving and verifying information gathered through public consultation.  The 
Ministry of the Environment Liaison advised that the process of consultation and 
revision of the AR is designed to aid this verification process.  Within the 
Directors Technical Rules it is up to the discretion of the Source Protection 
Committee (SPC) to remove activities viewed as threats.  Caution concerning 
change of land use, ownership, practice and zoning has to be taken into account.   
 
The meeting discussed the limited participation of the First Nation’s within Source 
Water Protection process in this region, the AR should state that there was no 
intention of exclusion on the part of the SPC.  Interim policies and municipal 
response was discussed, the response is expected to be limited to those already 
participating actively in the process. 
  

 
5. Standing Item – Technical studies sign-off and progress update 

The following reports have been reviewed by TWG members and SWP staff, and 
where necessary revised according to the review comments. These reports are 
now considered by SWP staff to contain the required information and are at a 
standard appropriate for including in the Assessment Report:  Please refer to 
Briefing Note No. TWG-2010-024. 

 
i. Stantec (2010) Assessment of Drinking Water Quality Threats Municipal 
 Groundwater Supplies (York region).  

ii. Golder (2010a) City of Barrie: Source Water Protection Threats 
 Assessment 

iii. Genivar (2010a) Assessment of Drinking Water Threats – Selected 
 Municipal Groundwater Supplies South Georgian Bay Lake Simcoe 
 Source Protection Region: Sections: 
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a. Section 5: Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury, Simcoe 
 County 
b. Section 8: Town of Georgina, York Region (Surface water 
 supply) 
c. Section 9: Town of Innisfil, Simcoe County 
d. Section 10: Port Severn Water Treatment Plant, Muskoka 
e. Section 12: City of Orillia. 
f. Section 13: Township of Oro-Medonte, Simcoe County 
g. Section 14: Township of Ramara 
h. Section 15. Township of Severn 
i. Section 18: City of Barrie. (Surface water supply) 

iv. Genivar (2010b) Assessment of Drinking Water Threats Municipal 
 Groundwater Supplies: The Regional Municipality of Durham (Cannington 
 and Sunderland) 

v. Genivar (2010b) Assessment of Drinking Water Threats Municipal G
 roundwater Supplies: The City of Kawartha Lakes (Woodville) 

vi. AECOM (2010) Assessment of Drinking Water Threats Municipal 
 Groundwater Supplies: The Regional Municipality of Durham (Uxbridge 
 Technical Memos and Section 9) 

vii. Earthfx (2010) Water Balance Analysis of the Lake Simcoe Basin using 
 the Precipitation-Runoff Modelling System (PRMS ) – includes SGRA 
 analysis and the surface water model for the Tier 2 work in LSRCA 

viii. Earthfx (2010) Tier 2 Water Budget Analysis and Water Quantity Stress 
 Assessment of the Uxbridge Brook and Beaver River Subwatersheds 

 
Moved by: Alex Miller     Seconded by: Tom Kurtz 
 
RESOLUTION: THAT the Technical Working Group members endorse the 
above reports for inclusion into the Assessment Reports, with the 
exclusion of items vii and viii to be dealt with separately. 
 
CARRIED  
 
 

6. Standing Item - Assessment Report Progress Update and Sign-Off 
The following Assessment Report chapters have been prepared by SWP staff 
and have been provided to the Technical Working Group members for final 
review.   Please refer to Briefing Note No. TWG-2010-025. 
 
Part 1: Lake Simcoe: 

• Chapter 6:  Regional Municipality of Durham 
• Chapter 7:  City of Kawartha Lakes 
• Chapter 8:  City of Barrie 
• Chapter 9:  Town of Bradford – West Gwillimbury 
• Chapter 10: Town of Innisfil 
• Chapter 11: Township of Oro-Medonte 
• Chapter 12: Township of Ramara 
• Chapter 13: Regional Municipality of York 
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The group discussed the rapidity of change that southern Ontario anticipates.  
The group also discussed the volume and complexity of information being 
reviewed and were advised that these documents are drafts, which have yet to 
include responses from public consultation, the final version for submission to the 
MOE is in December, 2010. However the drafts will be ready to take to 
consultation and met MOE standards.  It was agreed that a disclaimer should be 
included within the Assessment Report given the limitations of time, regions size 
and complexity. 
 
Moved by: John Hemsted    Seconded by: Alex Miller 
 
RESOLVED:  THAT the Technical Working Group members endorse the 
above Chapters of the Assessment Report.  
 
CARRIED :  OPPOSED 1 (One)  
 
 

7. Review of Relevant Articles and Books 
 None for the record of this meeting. 
 
 
8. Other Business. 

a)  Agenda Item 5 Reports vii and viii.   
Discussed separately, excluding David Ketcheson, due to potential conflict of 
interest. 

 
Moved by: Alex Miller     Seconded by: Colin Elliott 

 
RESOLVED: THAT the Technical Working Group members endorse the 
reports numbers vii and vii in item 5 above, for inclusion into the 
Assessment Reports.  
 
CARRIED 
 
b) The response from the Regional Municipality of York concerning spreading of 
bio material will be further discussed with a York regional representative. 
 
 

9. Next Meeting 
The next TWG meeting will be on August 10, 2010 at the Lake Simcoe Regional 
Conservation Authority Offices, starting at 10:00am for the full day.  SPC 
members are invited to join the meeting.  The morning will concentrate on TWG 
business, and SPC members will be requested to discuss and endorse agenda 
items. 

 
Adjournment. 
Motion to adjourn meeting by Tom Kurtz at 3:52pm 

Page 15 of 44



 
 

Page 1 of 2 

Staff Report Number:   SPC-07-2010-02 
Agenda Item Number:   02 - SPC – 07/2010 
 
 
TO:    South Georgian Bay – Lake Simcoe  
   Source Protection Committee 
 
FROM:   Megan Price 
    Communications Specialist  
 
DATE:    July 12, 2010 
 
SUBJECT:   June Communications Update 
 
RECOMMENDATION: THAT Staff Report No. SPC-07-2010-02 regarding the 

Communications Update be received for information 
 
 
Purpose of Staff Report: 
 
The purpose of this Staff Report is to update the Source Protection Committee members on 
media coverage and communications activities related to source water protection for the month 
of June 2010. 
 
Background: 
 
Copies of media and communications related to source water protection are attached for the 
information and review of the Source Protection Committee Members.   
 
Issues: 
 
None identified. 
 
Summary: 
 
This Staff Report contains an update on communications activities, media coverage and website 
statistics for www.ourwatershed.ca for June 2010.  
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Recommendations: 
 
THAT Staff Report No. SPC-07-2010-02 describing media, communications and outreach 
activities surrounding Source Water Protection for June 2010 be received for information. 
     
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
     Prepared by:  ___________________________ 

Megan Price   
Communications Specialist 

 
 

 
 
 
    

Recommended by:   ___________________________ 
                 Don Goodyear 
                 Manager – Source Protection Planning 
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Source Water Protection 
Monthly Communications Report 

June, 2010 
 
COMMUNICATIONS ACTIVITIES 
 
On June 9th, 2010, Don Goodyear and Lynn Dollin presented to the Simcoe County Corporate 
Services Committee on Source Water Protection.  
 
On the 10th of June an email letter was sent to all Works and Planning staff throughout the region 
to highlight the launch of the new interactive eligibility map for the Ontario Drinking Water 
Stewardship Program. 
 
On June 15th, Don Goodyear as well as staff from the Trent Conservation Coalition presented to 
the Kawartha Lakes council. Council had some concern as they had not been informed that 
threats letters were to be sent from TCC, who had already sent their letters. This is not foreseen 
to be in an issue in the SGBLS region as there has been, and continues to be a significant 
outreach effort to municipalities on both the staff and councillor level. 
 
The week of June 22, almost 200 packages were sent to businesses eligible for Pollution 
Prevention Reviews to inform them that there is funding for them to take advantage of this offer 
to protect drinking water, funded through the Ontario Drinking Water Stewardship program. 
Targeted areas were Barrie and Newmarket, as that is where we will be hosting workshop/open 
houses. On June 25 a similar package was mailed to most Chambers of Commerce around the 
region to solicit interest in both the workshops/open houses. Staff has been working in 
partnership with the Regional Municipality of York, as well as the City of Barrie to publicize this 
funding opportunity and workshop events. 
 
On June 23, 2010, Severn Sound Environmental Agency hosted a Pollution Prevention workshop 
which drew 8 participants. 
 
EVENTS 
 
The inaugural Barrie Eco-Fest was held on June 12, 2010. Source Water Protection had a booth. 
Unfortunately the weather did not cooperate and attendance was minimal at the event. 
Approximately 20 people stopped by the booth. There was also souce water representation at the 
Windfall Ecology Fair on the same day. Stewardship staff from LSRCA had information on 
ODWSP and Source Water available. 
 
 
IN THE NEWS 
 
Public comment invited on assessment report  
Belleville Intelligencer  
June 3, 2010 
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A series of public meetings on the protection of municipal drinking water will begin next 
week.  

Fifty percent of people in the Quinte region depend on safe, reliable municipal drinking water, 
Quinte Conservation says.  

This water comes from surface water sources like the Bay of Quinte or groundwater sources like 
a municipal well. Eleven municipal water sources have been studied with a view to protecting 
them and now the public is invited to comment.  

The Draft Proposed Assessment Report is the technical, science-based report that the Quinte 
Region Source Protection Committee will use to develop a plan by 2012 to protect local 
municipal drinking water sources. The report is posted for public review at 
www.quintesourcewater.ca.  

The report assesses the state of groundwater wells in the Villages of Deloro, Madoc and Tweed, 
and Peats Point in Prince Edward County. It also covers the surface water intakes at Deseronto, 
Napanee, Ameliasburgh, Wellington, Picton, City of Belleville and Point Anne.  

It describes the amount and quality of the source water. It shows the vulnerable areas around 
each municipal drinking water system where spills, pollution and overuse could harm the water 
source. Threats to water quality and quantity in each of the vulnerable areas are listed and ranked 
as low, moderate or significant.  

Public meetings are planned for June 7 at Quinte Conservation (Highway 2 just west of 
Wallbridge-Loyalist Road), June 8 at the Royal Canadian Legion in Picton and June 9 at the 
Kiwanis Centre in Madoc. Meetings will run from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. with a presentation at 7:00 
p.m.  

Those attending can review the document, hear a presentation, view maps and displays, ask 
questions and provide their comments.  

The Draft Proposed Assessment Report is also available for review at the Quinte Conservation 
office during business hours and at nine other locations, including eight municipal offices, all 
listed on the quintesourcewater.cawebsite.  

Written comments are invited until Friday, June 18, 2010. Comments may be sent to: Quinte 
Region Source Protection Committee, c/o Keith Taylor, Project Manager, Quinte Conservation, 
2061 Old Highway 2, RR#2, Belleville, Ont. K8N 4Z2.  

The project is directed and funded by the Ontario Ministry of the Environment. Similar source 
Water protection projects are being undertaken in other regions across the province. 
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More study needed on Ashfield landfill site  
June 9, 2010 
Lucknow Sentinel 

Posted By Dave Sykes 

Expansion of the Ashfield landfill site has been put on hold as local council agreed to investigate 
the situation further and attend to a number of questions and issues raised by concerned citizens 
living in the area.  

At the request of a delegation at its June 1 regular meeting, Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh 
council responded to a series of questions and concerns that were left unresolved from a public 
meeting held in Dungannon, May 26 and attended by about 100 area residents.  

Concerns for the protection of groundwater in the area of the landfill have dominated the 
opposition to the expansion of the existing landfill site. Council, in concert with its engineering 
consulting firm of R.J. Burnside was in the process of applying to the Ministry of Environment 
(MOE) to amend the Ashfield Landfill certificate of approval which would allow the 
municipality to make more efficient use of the 36-hectare space at the site.  

At the public meeting, engineer Kent Hunter of Burnside explained that the certificate would not 
change the service area, which is restricted to Ashfield Township adding that no other 
municipalities have approached ACW to use the landfill. He indicated there was no hazardous 
waste coming into the landfill and that the area is assessed annually through the monitoring of 
test wells, test pits and gas probes.  

If the municipality does nothing to improve its waste footprint at the site, the landfill may have a 
life expectancy of about 10 more years. The municipality has made the operation more efficient 
through the imposition of new fees, the introduction of a weigh scale and compactor.  

In speaking to council on behalf of the delegation, Ashfield resident George Hoy said there was a 
need for "further investigation on site" and that "independent review of test wells and their depth 
should be undertaken with a complete chemical analysis of leachate.  

"Asphalt shingles and e-waste (electronic items) make up over 50 per cent of the tonnage going 
into the site and that's irresponsible," he said. "Expanding the site is the wrong approach. Council 
has been relying on the advice of experts but the experts didn't realize the land sloped east. We 
need an independent review."  

Source Water Protection Committee, initiated by the province's Clean Water Act following the 
contamination tragedy in Walkerton, focuses on municipal wells and a suggestion was made 
from a member of the delegation that it is not protecting rural interest or wells at all.  

More monitoring of wells in the area might be required Counc. Carl Sloetjes said, including the 
drilling of more wells and one drilled at a 45-degree angle to test contamination under the site.  
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"They (R.J. Burnside) are our consultants and I think we should ask them if we should do more 
at the site and what it is we should do," he said. " We hired them to look after our interests and I 
have no problem with them."  

"We owe the people here another opinion," Coun. Barry Million said in speaking to delaying the 
application for the certificate of approval. " These are genuine people with a genuine concern 
and we have an obligation to these people to put their mind at ease." 

The township was simply acting on assurances and information from consulting engineers, 
Reeve Ben Van Diepenbeek said, telling the delegation that council inherited a landfill site that 
may not suit the location, but said council had assurances that it could move forward with 
footprint expansion. At the same time, he said there was no immediacy to the filing of the 
application with the MOE and agreed that more investigation was necessary to ensure the proper 
decision was made.  

Council asked delegation spokesperson George Hoy to submit a list of questions and concerns 
raised by the group to the clerk for consideration at its June 15 meeting. It will put the 
application on hold and investigate the matter further including determining the cost of drilling 
new test wells and the cost of trucking and transfer of waste to other sites. 

Drinking water 'threats' identified in Uxbridge 
Uxbridge Times-Journal  
9 June 2010  

UXBRIDGE -- While Uxbridge's municipal drinking water supply is deemed safe, a number of 
"significant threats" have been outlined by Regional officials.  

John Presta, director of environmental services for Durham, and Beata Golas, Region 
hydrogeologist, visited Uxbridge councillors recently to discuss a source water protection plan 
as required under the Clean Water Act. In a slide presentation, "significant threats" were 
identified near municipal wells, with Uxbridge Cottage Hospital included in the initial 
assessment due to waste disposal, handling of fuel and storage of solvents at the site, as noted by 
the Region officials.  

In total, 16 potential sites with threats "identified in (Ministry of Environment) threats tables" 
were illustrated in Uxbridge within aquifer vulnerability areas of the three in-town wells. Six 
more sites posing a potential threat were outlined near the two wellheads in the township's 
industrial park near the York border.  

Councillors inquired about the threat of pharmaceuticals getting into the water supply, plus 
danger from private wells.  

"This is our first initial draft," said Mr. Presta of the study. "With pharmaceuticals, there's no 
evidence it's a significant threat."  
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Regarding private wells, "there are new regulations post-Walkerton for well construction and 
decommissioning ... The onus is on the property owner, we're not focusing on private wells."  

Mr. Presta stressed during the presentation that Uxbridge's water supply is in good shape.  

"Uxbridge has lots of good quality water," he said.  

An assessment report is expected Aug. 17 with a public meeting anticipated for 
September/October, according to the Region representatives.  

© 2010 Metroland Printing, Publishing & Distributing 

 

Water report cites a number of potential threats 

Stirling Emc 
Thu Jun 10 2010  
Byline: Richard Turtle  
 
EMC News - - There were no raised eyebrows or gasps when council heard the contents of a 
Source Water Protection Report presented by the Lower Trent Conservation Authority's 
Watershed Co-ordinator Anne Anderson.  

And while it listed 77 potential threats to the village's drinking water, Mayor Peter Kooistra was 
more concerned about the potential cost of more stringent provincial regulations that, he says, 
will undoubtedly result.  

When he asked his guest to rate the municipality's water systems on a scale of one to ten, 
Anderson was unable, saying there were too many variables.  

But under the study, which came as a result of the province's Clean Water Act, a total of 21 
different threats are identified with 19 of those relating to water quality and the other two to 
quantity and "there are no quantity issues here," she says.  

The other threats relate to municipal, residential and business activities and facilities such as 
storage and application of road salt, fertilizer and pesticide use and storage, farm animal 
pathways and below grade oil tanks like those that accounted for 20 of the 77 threats to Stirling's 
two municipal wells.  

There are six wellhead protection areas, Anderson says, with the first being within 100 metres of 
the well itself. The others spread outward in ever increasing sizes, often following waterways or 
ditches, to the edge of the vulnerable area.  

Mayor Peter Kooistra says the information gathered is useful to have but he questioned both the 
cost of the study and the resulting cost of any new legislation that might force municipalities to 
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make expensive adjustments. He also congratulated previous generations for keeping the water 
here safe to drink for the last 200 years. Anderson explained that the study, fully funded by the 
province, required the collection of technical information to be used to build a source protection 
plan. And by being aware of potential threats to water supplies, she says, appropriate 
preparations can be made in order to potentially mitigate any negative impact.  

Public consultations are under way until mid-July Anderson adds, "and this is a key time to get 
comments co-ordinated." Further public consultations are also planned for September, but those 
won't affect the assessment report, she says, but instead will be presented afterwards.  

Early in the new year, Anderson says, report approval is expected with source protection plan 
policies to follow.  

Of the 77 threats identified locally, she says, 70 per cent were residential, 20 per cent were 
agricultural, 6.5 per cent were municipal and 3.5 per cent were industrial.  

 

Site 41 committee dissolved  
Orillia Packet & Times 
16 June 2010 

If you heard a collective sigh of relief from the offices of the Ministry of the Environment 
(MOE) and Simcoe County last week, it was because a thorn has been removed from their sides.  

The thorn -- a.k.a. the Site 41 community monitoring committee -- has been dissolved.  

Simcoe County published an advertisement June 9 declaring the CMC "meeting scheduled for 
June 10 and all subsequent meetings are cancelled."  

The ad cited the fact the Site 41 certificate of approval had been revoked May 25, "thereby 
dissolving all duties of the CMC."  

But on June 10, the members of the former CMC did not go quietly into the night. Instead, they 
gathered in the Tiny Township council chamber to talk about questions they say the MOE and 
the county never answered.  

They met to tie up loose ends and put on the public record a number of concerns that are still 
outstanding, such as the decommissioning of the dump site, a 2010 CMC annual report and 
technical information sought from the MOE. 
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OFA To Push Politicians On Barbecue Circuit 

By Bette Jean Crews, President, Ontario Federation of Agriculture 
http://agri-media.net/?p=1657  

One Ontario farm group says summer is the time of year they hope to be able to make some 
headway with provincial and federal politicians.  

 Ontario Federation of Agriculture President Bette Jean Crews says those politicians are back in 
their ridings and trying to solidify support for the next elections. 

She says among the issues they’ll be pushing is the need for improvements to business risk 
management tools. 

 Bette Jean Crews On Barbecue Circuit 

Crews says they’re also going to be pushing the need for changes to the provincial property tax 
system and some balance between the protection of wildlife habitat and the business of farming. 

She points out the provincial agri-food system is big – employing over 700 thousand 
people. June 15th – O-F-A Commentary 

OFA Commentary 2310 

Another summer job for farmers 

Summer is known by most people as the time when farmers are busiest planting, growing and 
harvesting crops in their fields. There’s another responsibility many farmers will be working on 
over the next few months – working the fields of politics, seeking ways to improve the business 
environment for farming in Ontario. 

Politicians at both the federal and provincial levels will be back in their ridings, attending 
barbecues and meeting their constituents, attempting to solidify support for the next elections. 

This is when leaders of the Ontario Federation of Agriculture, its staff and its members get to 
work meeting the politicians, going over the issues that are critical to agriculture. The list is 
widely varied ranging from market shortfalls to regulatory concerns to environmental and 
business sustainability. Some issues are new and some linger. 

The need for improvements to risk management tools from both levels of government still tops 
the list of what farmers will be seeking when they meet their MPs and MPPs. Ontario 
commodity organizations have calculated a need for improvements to the AgriStability program 
retroactive to 2008. That necessary change would inject more than $100 million per year into 
Ontario farm businesses and help stabilize the farm community and our rural economy. 
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The implementation of Business Risk Management Plans across those commodities wishing it 
would further sustain these sectors through the years to come. 

Farmers and their businesses would also benefit from changes to the property tax system in 
Ontario. Farm organizations have developed a simple definition of farming activities that include 
value-retention   activities, but we are still pushing for the adoption of that definition to clearly 
identify when the farm property tax class applies. These activities include everything from 
production of maple syrup to pitting and sugaring of cherries to packaging vegetables. Without 
these activities, there is no market for such products. That simply means they are farming 
activities. 

OFA wants the province to commit to the cost of implementing source water protection plans – 
an important component of Ontario’s Clean Water Act. We also need government action to 
overcome delays in approvals for farm drainage work. 

The province’s species at risk legislation has inherent costs and difficulties for farmers and rural 
municipalities. We encourage the province to ensure that the legislation is administered so that 
protection of habitat is balanced against farm businesses continuing to operate efficiently and for 
communities to continue to grow and develop.  If there is impingement to farming there must be 
compensation. 

Farmers have identified other needs from both federal and provincial governments. The 
Environmental Farm Plans that so many farming operations have used to mitigate agriculture’s 
impacts on the environment needs continued and improved funding support. 

Our members throughout the Greater Toronto Area want more consideration given to the needs 
of agriculture. Farmers in the Greenbelt find themselves being ignored by the province with 
preferential treatment going to environmental groups. 

Both livestock and crops producers across the province are demanding more realistic action by 
the provincial government to stop the carnage of lambs and calves by coyotes and crops by elk, 
deer and turkeys. To this point, the Ministry of Natural Resources has provided 
recommendations for protecting livestock from coyotes and are developing an elk hunt, but no 
tangible action yet that will control the wildlife populations. 

OFA members – Ontario farmers have much to discuss with our political leaders this summer. 
 The business of farming and food processing and distribution is big business in Ontario.  Our 
agri-food system needs Ontario farms to survive. Together, we employ 712,000 people across 
Ontario. That is big.  Our governments need to understand that and start taking care of 
business. It is our job to motivate them to do that this summer. 

 

 
Source water protection letters sent to 'flagged' landowners 
By Mary Riley 

Page 25 of 44



page 9 of 17 
 
 

June 17, 2010 
http://www.mykawartha.com/news/article/835230--source-water-protection-letters-sent-to-
flagged-landowners  
 
(LINDSAY) City of Kawartha Lakes councillors were surprised to hear letters to landowners 
whose properties were 'flagged' in a recent Source Water Protection Assessment Report were 
sent out before council had an opportunity to see them. 
 
And, many affected landowners didn't waste any time turning to their councillors for answers. 
 
At the June 15 meeting, council heard a presentation on the report, designed to identify 
significant drinking water threats in the municipality and develop policies for source water 
protection. 
 
Several representatives involved in the Source Water Protection Planning Process appeared, 
including David Kerr, manager of environmental services, Mark Majchrowski of Kawartha 
Region Conservation Authority, Don Goodyear of the Lake Simcoe Region Conservation 
Authority and Meredith Carter of the Otonabee Region Conservation Authority. The Trent 
Conservation Coalition must submit the final report to the Ministry of the Environment by Oct. 
31. 
 
The report itself is detailed and "science based" and 'flagged' a total of 170 parcels of land within 
the city could pose threats to surface water and 323 parcels that could impact groundwater. The 
report lists the number of affected land parcels in each area. 
 
Threats to surface water include septic sewage systems, application of road salt, application of 
agricultural source material and application of pesticides. Norland, Kinmount, Southview 
Estates, Fenelon Falls, Lindsay and Bobcaygeon all had affected landowners. 
 
The report states properties that could affect groundwater are in Mariposa Estates, King's Bay, 
Pleasant Point, Janetville, Victoria Place and Birch Point, along with Woods of Manilla, Sonya, 
Canadiana Shores, Pinewood, Woodfield, Manorview and Victoria Glen. 
 
The report named private and sanitary sewage, storage of fuel (including underground/basement 
oil tanks), application of agricultural source material and pesticides as the most common threats 
to groundwater. Another example given was quarries; while the activity itself is not deemed a 
threat, the fuel storage could be. 
 
The assessment outlined regions throughout the city and source water quantity and quality, and 
evaluated "vulnerable" areas, and identified the types of existing or potential future land use that 
could be threats to source water quality. 
 
Mr. Majchrowski and Mr. Goodyear explained the assessment process in detail, and emphasized 
to council that landowners within the affected areas received letters and information brochures 
from the Source Protection committee. 
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Ward 16 Councillor Dave Marsh told the deputants their "timing is perfectâ?¦the letters have 
gone out and the phones are ringing." He said one woman in his ward called him "convinced 
she's polluting the whole Bethany areaâ?¦she's worried the big guy (from the Province) is going 
to hit her with a stickâ?¦" 
 
Coun. Marsh said constituents are calling worried about their septic systems, old oil tanks in 
their basements, livestock pastures near water sources - anything that could pose a threat to 
drinking water. He was not happy the letters were sent out before they came before council. 
 
Mr. Majchrowski made it clear the purpose of the report is also to help landowners addresss 
water protection issues. "The process is not to harass but to work with the landowners," he said. 
But, he admitted an "underground fuel tank" could also be an old oil tank in a basement. 
 
Noting he couldn't believe the letter had been signed and sent out without first coming before 
council, Coun. Marsh said, "This letter is a threat to people." 
 
Coun. Emmett Yeo, noting that Norland and the Gull River area has 84 parcels of land flagged as 
having potential threats to surface water intake, asked, "where does the line stop?" 
 
Council heard there are many factors that could potentially threaten drinking water sources; even 
feces from Canada geese made the list that Peterborough wants to address as a threat to surface 
water systems. And, even something as simple as putting road salt on a business parking lot  
could be a potential threat if the property is near a water source. 
 
But, council heard that while many of the threats may seem overwhelming, whether they are 
bacterial or chemical, a number of them will be "fairly simplistic to fix." 
 
Currently, under the Ontario Drinking Water Stewardship, Early Response Objectives are in 
place to ensure money is earmarked to assist affected landowners in projects to address 
"significant drinking water threats identified in the assessment reports." 
 
Nineteen regions will share $5.3 million annually until 2012. However, the report notes that 
while financial assistance under the Early Response Program can be offered at the draft proposed 
assessment report  
stage, applications will not be ready until July. 
 
Public meetings will also be held over the next few months to address  
residents concerns and questions. 
 
 

Lobbying politicians is another summer job for farmers ; FARM 
COMME NTARY 
Simcoe Reformer  
Mon Jun 14 2010  
Byline: BETTE JEAN CREWS, ONTARIO FEDERATION OF AGRICULTURE  
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Summer is known by most people as the time when farmers are busiest planting, growing and 
harvesting crops in their fields. There's another responsibility many farmers will be working on 
over the next few months -- working the fields of politics, seeking ways to improve the business 
environment for farming in Ontario.  

Politicians at both the federal and provincial levels will be back in their ridings, attending 
barbecues and meeting their constituents, attempting to solidify support for the next elections.  

This is when leaders of the Ontario Federation of Agriculture, its staff and its members get to 
work meeting the politicians, going over the issues that are critical to agriculture. The list is 
widely varied ranging from market shortfalls to regulatory concerns to environmental and 
business sustainability. Some issues are new and some linger.  

The need for improvements to risk management tools from both levels of government still tops 
the list of what farmers will be seeking when they meet their MPs and MPPs. Ontario 
commodity organizations have calculated a need for improvements to the AgriStability program 
retroactive to 2008. That necessary change would inject more than $100 million per year into 
Ontario farm businesses and help stabilize the farm community and our rural economy.  

The implementation of business risk management plans across those commodities wishing it 
would further sustain these sectors through the years to come.  

Farmers and their businesses would also benefit from changes to the property tax system in 
Ontario. Farm organizations have developed a simple definition of farming activities that include 
value-retention activities, but we are still pushing for the adoption of that definition to clearly 
identify when the farm property tax class applies. These activities include everything from 
production of maple syrup to pitting and sugaring of cherries to packaging vegetables. Without 
these activities, there is no market for such products. That simply means they are farming 
activities.  

OFA wants the province to commit to the cost of implementing source water protection plans -- 
an important component of Ontario's Clean Water Act. We also need government action to 
overcome delays in approvals for farm drainage work.  

The province's species at risk legislation has inherent costs and difficulties for farmers and rural 
municipalities. We encourage the province to ensure that the legislation is administered so that 
protection of habitat is balanced against farm businesses continuing to operate efficiently and for 
communities to continue to grow and develop. If there is impingement to farming there must be 
compensation.  

Farmers have identified other needs from both federal and provincial governments. The 
Environmental Farm Plans that so many farming operations have used to mitigate agriculture's 
impacts on the environment needs d improved funding support.  
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Our members throughout the Greater Toronto Area want more consideration given to the needs 
of agriculture. Farmers in the Greenbelt find themselves being ignored by the province with 
preferential treatment going to environmental groups.  

Both livestock and crops producers across the province are demanding more realistic action by 
the provincial government to stop the carnage of lambs and calves by coyotes and crops by elk, 
deer and turkeys. To this point, the Ministry of Natural Resources has provided 
recommendations for protecting livestock from coyotes and are developing an elk hunt, but no 
tangible action yet that will control the wildlife populations.  

OFA members -Ontario farmers have much to discuss with our political leaders this summer. 
The business of farming and food processing and distribution is big business in Ontario. Our 
agri-food system needs Ontario farms to survive. Together, we employ 712,000 people across 
Ontario. That is big. Our governments need to understand that and start taking care of business. 
It is our job to motivate them to do that this summer.  

Bette Jean Crews is president of the Ontario Federation of Agriculture  

 

32 potential threats to Peterborough's water supply identified  

Posted By BRENDAN WEDLEY/Examiner Municipal Writer 

Higher than expected water flows on Otonabee River has widened the area being studied under 
Clean Water Act  

The Otonabee River flows faster than originally thought, which means a larger area has to be 
looked at for potential threats to the city's drinking water source, city officials say.  

City council, sitting as planning committee Monday night, received an information report on the 
source water protection work being done. The process stems from the Clean Water Act, 
legislation that the provincial government passed in 2006.  

While the province is providing funding for the planning stages of the Clean Water Act, 
municipalities will have to pay for the implementation and enforcement, said Coun. Bob Hall, a 
council representative on the Otonabee Region Conservation Authority.  

"We'll have to fund this," he said.  

The number of properties with potential threats to the city's source water intake on the Otonabee 
River has grown to 32 from five because of the higher than expected water flows, said Richard 
Straka, a planner with the city.  

There are more properties included in the protection zone upstream of the source water intake, he 
said. Potential threats could include buried heating oil tanks and septic systems for cottages.  
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Coun. Len Vass mentioned the raw sewage spill into the river from the Lakefield treatment 
system after a storm Saturday night.  

Vass pointed out that even with the spill city residents could turn on their water taps to get safe 
drinking water.  

"I'm sure that's the equivalent of millions of geese when you look at what came floating down 
the river from our neighbours up north," he said.  

bwedley@peterboroughexaminer.com 

 

More threats to water supply found 
The Peterborough Examiner  
22  June  2010  

The Otonabee River flows faster than originally thought, which means a larger area has to be 
looked at for potential threats to the city's drinking water source, city officials say.  

City council, sitting as planning committee Monday night, received an information report on the 
source water protection work being done. The process stems from the Clean Water Act, 
legislation that the provincial government passed in 2006.  

While the province is providing funding for the planning stages of the Clean Water Act, 
municipalities will have to pay for the implementation and enforcement, said Coun. Bob Hall, a 
council representative on the Otonabee Region Conservation Authority.  

"We'll have to fund this," he said.  

The number of properties with potential threats to the city's source water intake on the Otonabee 
River has grown to 32 from five because of the higher than expected water flows, said Richard 
Straka, a planner with the city.  

There are more properties included in the protection zone upstream of the source water intake, he 
said. Potential threats could include buried heating oil tanks and septic systems for cottages.  

Coun. Len Vass mentioned the raw sewage spill into the river from the Lakefield treatment 
system after a storm Saturday night.  

Vass pointed out that even with the spill city residents could turn on their water taps to get safe 
drinking water.  

"I'm sure that's the equivalent of millions of geese when you look at what came floating down 
the river from our neighbours up north," he said.  
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MISCELLANEOUS 
None 
 
WEBSITE STATISTICS 
 
Unique visitors: 778 
Number of visits: 2,715 (3.48 visits/visitor) 
Pages viewed: 13,424 (4.94 pages/visit) 
 
Monthly History 
The monthly history shows an increase in number of unique visitors, but a decrease in pages 
viewed in visitors from the previous month. 
 
Duration of Visits 
Just over 80% of visitors stayed on the site for 0-30 seconds and 7% are staying for between 30s-
2 minutes. This is in line with previous months’ statistics. 
 
Page Views 
The most visited page in June was the funding maps page followed by the SPC meetings pages. 
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Staff Report Number:   SPC-07-2010-03  
Agenda Item Number:   03 - SPC – 07/2010 
 
 
TO:    South Georgian Bay – Lake Simcoe  
   Source Protection Committee 
 
FROM:   Megan Price 
    Communications Specialist  
 
DATE:    July 12, 2010 
 
SUBJECT:   June Communications Update 
 
RECOMMENDATION: THAT Staff Report No. SPC-07-2010-03 be received for 

information and that  
AND THAT the attached “threats letters” be approved for 
distribution as attached to those residents in the watershed 
who are, or who may be significant threats to drinking water.  

 
 
Purpose of Staff Report: 
 
The purpose of this Staff Report is to receive endorsement of the drafts of the landowner 
notification (“threats letters”) as prescribed by reg. 287/07 of the Clean Water Act. These letters 
will be sent to those landowners the committee believes is, or may pose a significant threat to 
drinking water. 
 
Background: 
 
The SPC approval of the Draft Proposed Assessment Report triggers the four month long 
consultation process. As part of this process, the Region is required to send a “notification” to all 
landowners who are, or could become a significant threat to drinking water. The South Georgian 
Bay Lake Simcoe Region has committed to going beyond the minimum requirements for this 
notification.  
 
As part of the consultation process of the Assessment Report, the source protection committee 
is required to submit notification to: “every person who the source protection committee believes 
could be engaging in one or more activities that are or would be significant drinking water 
threats according to the information contained in the draft of the proposed assessment report 
under clauses 15 (2) (g) and (h) of the Act” 
 
This notification shall: 
 

specify in writing that the committee is giving the person the notice 
because the committee believes the person could be engaging in 
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one or more activities that are or would be significant drinking 
water threats according to the information contained in the draft of 
the proposed assessment report under clauses 15 (2) (g) and (h) 
of the Act and, 

(a) specify those activities in writing; or 
(b) provide a complete or partial list of activities listed in the draft 
of the proposed assessment report under clause 15 (2) (g) of the 
Act. O. Reg. 246/10, s. 10 (2). 

 
It has been decided that there will be two different letters send to potentially affected residents 
in the region. One letter will be sent to all parcels of land that have a vulnerability of 8 or higher. 
This will be primarily properties in the Wellhead Protection Area (WHPA) A and B. There are a 
number of activities, conditions or circumstances under which properties with this vulnerability 
score will be significant threats. The second letter will be to those businesses and industries (not 
private residences) in the WHPA-B and C scoring less than 8. The only circumstance under 
which parcels in these areas could be a significant threat is through the presence or use of a 
Dense Non-Aqueous Phase Liquid (DNAPL). No landowner will receive both letters (unless they 
own two pieces of property: one in each area). In circumstances where a DNAPL threat may be 
present in a vulnerability of 8 or higher, the owner will receive the first letter, because there are 
additional circumstances under which these properties could become a threat. In total 
approximately 20,000 letters will be sent. 
 
The development of these letters has been ongoing for a number of months. They have been 
vetted by both the communications and municipal working groups as well as having been 
presented to the committee (in prior draft form) in the December meeting of the SPC. 
 
Committee members have had an opportunity to review these letters and submit 
comments/edits. The letters attached have amalgamated these comments. 
 
 
Issues: 
 
None identified. 
 
Summary: 
 
This Staff Report contains a request for endorsement of the final draft of “threats letters” 
(landowner notification) which will be mailed as part of the Assessment Report consultation 
process.  
 
Recommendations: 
 
THAT Staff Report No. SPC-07-2010-03 be received for information AND THAT the attached 
“threats letters” be approved for distribution as attached to those residents in the watershed who 
are, or who may be significant threats to drinking water. 
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